2016 Budget

The first discussion of the 2016 budget will be held at the Town Board meeting on Monday, August 17, 2015 at 7:00 pm in the Town Hall, 124 Main Street, Windsor, NY 13865. There will be a discussion of anticipated revenues and anticipated expenditures for 2016. You are most welcome to attend this meeting.

Draft Report on Guide for Unit Assessment

The following report was given by Town Engineer, Ron Lake, at the May 13, 2015 Town Board meeting.

- A. Understanding How Unit Assessment Is Done
 - 1. Establish a value for the single family which will equal 1 EDU.
 - 2. Generally a method is selected which will relate other users to a single family home.
- B. Whatever Method Selected Stick With It
 - 1. For a new system, it will not be based on actual flow.
 - 2. It will be based on tables, charts, mandated numbers, or a combination.
 - 3. It's important not to mix actual flow with methods that are based on an arbitrary system of values. This will always advantage someone using actual flow.
- C. Problems Created by Mixing Assumed Flows with Metered Rates
 - 1. The assumed flows are very conservative (higher than actual use, maybe two times).
 - 2. Mostly assumed flows, with some metered flows, means that the assumed flow entities will be paying proportionally higher rates.
 - 3. The treatment plant, mains, and pump stations were designed based on the assumed flows from all entities.
 - 4. To allow someone to pay on actual flow has the effect of having the others pay for the allocated flow (capacity) in terms of capital and treatment that they now are not being charged for.

Welcome New User

We welcome Midwest XX, LLC, owner of the Dollar General Store, 29 North Road, as a new user of the West Windsor Wastewater Treatment System. The property was hooked into the system on May 27, 2015.

Payment of Sewer Rents

The June $\mathbf{1}^{\text{st}}$ bill must be paid no later than July $\mathbf{7}^{\text{th}}$ (post marks accepted) in order to avoid a penalty.

May 27, 2015